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Books

There can hardly be a church in the diocese that doesn't have a number of ancient Books of Common Prayer or a King James Bible that is no longer used and is tucked away in a cupboard. Some churches may have the Book of Homilies or Erasmus's Paraphrasis. There are those churches that are lucky enough to have an old parochial library. Here are some simple steps for the care of old books: 

Books kept in damp or over hot conditions will deteriorate rapidly. The ideal temperature to keep books in is 55-65oF or 13-18°C. It is recognised that many churches will be unable to provide such stable conditions but at best an attempt should be made to ensure that books are not subject to rapid fluctuations in temperature. 

Good air circulation is essential. When they are on shelves, this should include space between the books and the wall or if they are in a bookcase or cupboard this should be at least three inches from the wall. It is important to have feet on the cupboard if at all possible to allow air circulation below and to avoid rising damp. 

For books with metal attachments to the cover (clasps, chains or bosses) a piece of thin stiff card should be put between it and its neighbouring book on the shelf to prevent damage. The same can be done with decorative or gilt leather bindings. 

From time to time, remove books from shelves, dust carefully and open pages. This disturbs any insects etc that may be lurking inside. 

If a book is damp, put it in a dry, well-ventilated place (not direct heat) and stand it on its end, allowing the pages to separate and dry naturally. If it is sodden put it in a freezer bag and freeze it in the deep freeze where it can remain indefinitely. The Diocesan Record Office will be able to give advice on freeze drying and conserving. 

Never use sticky tape to repair a book. If they need repairs, contact either the DAC or the Diocesan Record Office. 

Keep old books in a secure place and ensure that you have an accurate record of what you have.
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